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LOOK INSIDE  

Let us not become weary in doing good, for 

at the proper time we will reap a harvest if 

we do not give up.  

Galatians 6:9 
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SUNDAY CLASSES FOR ADULTS at 8:00 am 

and 10:30 am 

Deeper in Scripture:  Genesis—Jeff Brady’s class meets 

at 8:00 a.m. and is studying  the book of Genesis.  It is 

never too late to join them in the Life 3 classroom!   

How To Study The Bible—Sword Training:  This class is  
taught by Steve Rowland and Chuck Hurley.  The class 
meets in the The Family Room (west side of worship 
center. If you have had problems getting a good start on 
Bible Study, or just want a fresh look at how to make 
your Bible study more effective, this is the class for you! 
 
Reading Through the Chronological Bible:   If you are 

using the Chronological Bible and would like to know 

more about what you’ve read, Gary Cox will lead you 

deeper into the Scriptures each week.  If you need a 

Chronological Bible, they are available in the HomePointe 

Center.   This class meets in Life 1. 

College and Career Class:  Doug Kieler is teaching this class 

in Life 2 which is in the center hallway.  The class  is study-

ing the new D6 curriculum called The Brink.  

Women of the Bible:  Brenda DePauw is teaching this 
class in Life 3.  The class is currently studying the women 
of the New Testament.  There are some books available in 
the classroom. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Harvest Sunday and Harvest Designation were discussed and 

approved at *$150,000.00 as a goal. 

a. 10K for weekly expenses 

b. 40K Capital improvements 

c. 65K  (15K for balloon payment/50K principal only) 

d. 35K replenish emergency fund 

e. Designated contributions will be immediately applied to 

principlaluntil we reach 65k            *Percentage reflection 



                                                                                                   

What’s happening in Women’s Ministry? 
 
Our Wednesday study is almost complete, but we still 
have two more studies to finish.  Join us in studying to be 
equipped in the truth of God’s Word so we can stand 
strong ourselves in what we know and share it with others 
in our lives.   
 

October 31      Is money the root OF  ALL  EVIL 

November 7   All things work TOGETHER  FOR  GOOD 

 

Women’s Ministry will be working with Single Parent Pro-

vision to fill Blessing Bags.  There’s more information 

about this on page 6!  Be sure to pick up one or more          

beginning November 4.   

 
Ladies, come on Wednesday November 14 for a special 
evening.  You’ll receive an Advent devotional book and 
make an Advent Candle.   
 
 

 
 

Guys, here’s a heads up that the Men’s Wednesday 
Study at Steve Rowland’s fire pit (just west of the 
church) will continue outside if the weather is cooper-
ating.  However, if you come on Wednesday, and 
there’s no fire—come to the Family Room.  There is no 
set agenda, curriculum, study, series, book or topic; just 
life.  Scripture will come up in very practical ways, pray-
er will happen, but more importantly, jokes will be 
shared, laughter will be had, but LIFE will happen.   
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Men’s Study —   Wednesdays @ 6:30 pm 

 

SMALL GROUPS 
Adult Bible Study—2nd Friday of each month: 
The evening starts with a potluck and fellowship time from 6:30—7:30 p.m. in the church loft, with the study to           
follow.  If you have questions, please contact the leader, Jim Hoffman, 515-266-0080.   
 
The Iowa Christian Sportsman Association meets on the third Monday of each month at 6:30 p.m. in Life 1.  This group 
is interested in all types of outdoor activities, not just fishing and hunting.  Men and women are invited—and bring 
your friends! 
 
Ladies’ Prayer Ministry: This small group meets the first Monday evening of each month in Life 3 at 6:30 p.m.    The 
group contact is Ruth Lourens, 515-967-5817 if you’d like to add someone to their list.   

Deck the Halls! 

On Wednesday,  November 28 the Men’s 

and Women’s Wednesday Studies will be 

assisting Amy Gamble in decorating the 

church for Christmas!  Come to Life 1 for 

instructions!  We’ll decorate from 6:30 to 

8:00 p.m. 



Missions Committee:  Lori Cox, Jonathan Bouchard, Melvin Miller, Randy Pelham, Bill Quinn, and Art Henline                                          
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"The Scriptural purpose of the church's involvement in missions is to share the Gospel message of salvation through Jesus Christ 
with the world (Matthew 9:36-38; 28:18-20; John 3:16) while ministering to human needs (Matthew 10:42; 25:31-46)."  These are 
the opening words in the guidelines of the Rising Sun Mission Ministry.  Your ministry members at this time are:  Jonathan         
Bouchard, Lori Cox, Arthur Henline, Melvin Miller, Randy Pelham, and Bill Quinn.  We meet monthly to discuss and learn about 
missions, make prayerful decisions about mission concerns, make plans on how best to share missions with the congregation, and 
much more.  We ask for your prayers as we do so, and we would love to hear your ideas, questions, concerns, etc. about the fulfill-
ment of our Scriptural purpose, as stated above.   

   For each month, we have chosen a different mission feature, and you will find information at our display area about that mission, 
as well as an article in the newsletter - help yourself to education; commit to prayer for that mission.  Over the next two months, 
we will have information in that area near the nursery that would help you during the holiday season (or any other time of year) to 
encourage/inspire the missionaries that we support as a congregation. 

   Some of you may have noticed the absence of our usual fall Missions Week-end at RSCC, the event to which we invite missionar-
ies that we regularly support to come for the purpose of mutually inspiring and encouraging the work of the Lord.  The committee, 
for various reasons, made the decision to forego this event in 2018, but we are already making plans for an edifying week-end with 
our missionaries in September, 2019.  Please pray with us!  Please volunteer your service; we need your help! 

   Every Christian is a missionary, whether in the neighborhood, the school, the office, the government, the job, the state, or some-
where far from here.  I recently read this from Zack Eswine: "God will give you a place to inhabit, which means that you get to be-
come attentive to what is there where you are.  This means that to dwell knowledgeably and hospitably in and toward the place 
God gives you is to glorify Him."  Let's all commit to sharing the Gospel message while ministering to the needs of those around 
us!  Let's also commit to encouraging other Christians as they minister in the places they inhabit.              ~~ Lori Cox 

 

Galations 6:9 

 

 



Birthdays 

November 1 Cliff Wolf 

November 2 Ty Miller 

November 3 Caitlin DePauw, Marlene Cook, Paul  

  McNeer 

November 5 Trey Rogers 

November 6 Diane Mitchell 

November 10 Micah Bennum, Zach Stemsrud 

November 14 Janet Wickett, Lucas Knutson, Missy Glick, 

  Noelle Scalco  

November 15 Dennis Stanton, Kirk Nelson 

November 16 Janet Townley, John Doerr 

November 20 Lucas Quick 

November 22 Ione Anderson (please send a card—Ione 

  will be 103 years old!)   

November 23 Cooper Moore, Donna Bennum 

November 24 Cristian Scalco 

November 25 Jennifer Bowers 

November 26 Kyle Snelson, Bob Young 

November 29 Allison Rodgers, Chris Hurley 

 

Anniversaries 

November 8 Dan and Emily Hodges 

November 11 Melvin & Jane Miller 

November 16 Steve & Diane Rullestad 

November 22 Jim & Nita Hoffman 

November 27 Ken & Janet Wickett 
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 Adult                   

Basketball is 

back! 

 

Monday              

evenings  at 7:00 

p.m. 

Players must be 

out of high school. 

 

Attention Veterans! 

If you'd like, please bring something from your time in the                   
military for the Veterans display tables on Nov.11.  

If you have questions, contact Hazel Anderson at 957-1587 
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Fall Kick-off! 

We need your donations to make a difference! 

The 2018 Christmas Auction is December 9 from 5:00 p.m. to 6:20 p.m.  This year we are again 

contributing toward the ministry of Single Parent Provision.   

Please sign up soon to indicate the goods or services that you will contribute to make this anoth-

er successful year!  Your items can be dropped off at the church office anytime.  Please do not 

deliver furniture until December 1.   You can sign up now to let us know what you will donate. 

Remember these items can be like-new or new—or could be a gift card for a service or an             

experience, handcrafted items, homemade candy, etc.   You can also create a gift basket—pick a 

theme!  Coffee, Movies, Gardening,  Baking, Reading, etc., etc., etc.!   

 

December 8, 2018 at 5:00 p.m. 

Community Choir Convention Center (formerly 

Vets Auditorium) 

Registration is FREE, but is required.  Visit 

www.singleparentprovision.org to register                      

beginning October 8. 

Childcare is provided, but children must also be 

registered. 

Blessing Bags can be picked up at the Information              

Center beginning November 4, and must be returned no 

later than November 25 to the Blessing Bag Tree.   

Registration is open for volunteers and guests for our            

February 8 Night to Shine Prom for those with special 

needs.  We need 100+ volunteers for this event! 

Go to www.risingsunchurch.org to register!   
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The Drink is on us!  

Get your Hebrews FREE Drink 

punch card the next time you 

step up to the window to order 

your latte, frappe or shake!  

If you want a plain cup of coffee at Hebrews, there are decanters on the condiment counter.                                                                                   

Thank you for your financial support— there is a donation box by the coffee  canisters. 

Flavor of 

the Month:   

50 cents off 

Spice! 

Get it hot 

or cold! 

 

Fall Kick-off! 

The Farmer’s Almanac says that November will have 

above average temperatures!  However, we want every-

one to be prepared, just in case they are wrong. 

If you have any questions whether a large group activity 

has been cancelled, such as choirs or Wednesday night 

activities, please check our Facebook page.  We will also 

put out an email to all those who are on our email lists.  

One guideline we use for dismissal of these large group 

activities is school cancellation.  If school is cancelled on a 

Wednesdy evening due to inclement weather, we will not 

have activities.  Choir directors can be contacted for           

Sunday evenings— but you can check our Facebook page 

first.  Sunday morning services will not be cancelled due 

to weather—we may have an abbreviated service, but 

we’ll still have one. 

If you are wondering about a small group event, such as a 

Bible study, etc., please contact the leader of your group.  

Leaders should keep in mind that our parking lots may 

not have been cleaned when making a decision about 

whether to meet or not. 

We care about your spiritual growth and the growth of 

your family and want to provide you access to a great           

resource library of over 10,000 quality videos. There are 

video based Bible studies and fantastic video content from 

experts in the many areas, including parenting, marriage, 

finances and spiritual growth. You can also look at specific 

content for men, women, and children.   

The Kids section is full of wonderful videos for guiding,        

encouraging, and entertaining children. 

 
If you would like access to this library, please click on 

the request invitation button on our website under Adult              

Ministry. 

  

Sunday  November 4!  

Turn your clocks back one hour! 



Contact:  Nancy Rogers, Associate of Family Ministry—NancyR@risingsunchurch.org or 515-265-7393 
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Sunday School 

We have enjoyed using 
our new curriculum for 
our Sunday school classes 
called, D6.  We are all 
studying the same            
lessons.  Remember, you 
can sign up for a weekly 
email from d6family.com 

called “Splink”.  It gives you ideas for family times and 
Bible activities each week.  Also, there is a weekly 
handout available at the computers where you sign your 
children in for services.  These are about what your child 
has studied in their classes.  If you have any questions 
about this new     material, let Nancy know. 

Kids Worship 

In November for Kid’s 
worship we will be           
doing a 4 week study on 
Prayer.  Prayer is a con-
versation with God.  It is 
not about saying the 
right words; it’s about 
speaking from your heart 
then listening to what 
God has to say.  We will 
learn how to Pray Thank-
fully, Pray Boldly, Pray 
Honestly and Pray Will-
ingly. Come join us as we 
teach our kids to talk to 
God. 

 

Nursery News 

RSCC has nursery rooms avail-
able for infants, toddlers, and 
preschoolers during worship 
services. 

We still have need of more 
workers each Sunday.  Ideally, 
a person would sign up and 

work for example the 2nd Sunday of every month for a 
four month stretch.  But, of course we will be happy to 
have any help we can.  Won’t you give a little of your 
time to love on our children here at Rising Sun.  Thanks 
for considering! 

 

Kid’s Club 

For Kid’s club we will begin a new series from High                
Voltage Kid’s called, “Animal Tales”.  Kids love animals! 
God loves animals!  God created the animals!  Often, 
when we think of animals in the Bible we only think of 
Noah’s Ark.  But God used many animals in the Bible to 
teach His truth.  In this series, we will look at six of these 
incredible animals and the lessons 
we can learn from them. 

Lesson 1:  “The Snake” (Adam & 
Eve) 

Lesson 2:  ‘The Pig’ (Prodigal Son) 

Lesson 3:  “The Donkey” (Balaam) 

Lesson 4:  “the Lamb” (Abraham & 
Isaac) 

Lesson 5:  “The Camel” (The Rich 
Young ruler) 

Lesson 6:  “The Lion” (Daniel In The Lion’s Den)  

In Kid’s Club Jr., the preschool class will continue their             
series called, Altitude Jr.  They are learning about lessons 
in the Bible from the mountain tops.  

 

Kids  & Cherub Choirs 

Kids Choir has begun and we are working on our               
Christmas musical, “I Wish You Jesus”.   It will be pre-
sented on December 9 along with some music by the 
Cherubs and our annual Christmas auction benefiting 
Single Parent Provision.  Watch for more details later. 

Cherub choir is for kids 

age 3 years through Kin-

dergarten.  They will be 

presenting the songs 

they have been learning 

at the December  pro-

gram also.   
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As Thanksgiving approaches and on the day itself, people will natu-
rally be thinking about thankfulness. Pray for people you will see 
throughout the week. As you talk with friends, coworkers, or 
neighbors, or as you get together with family, watch for natural 
opportunities to ask these simple questions: 

ß What are you most thankful for? 

ß Who are you most thankful for? 

ß When do you tend to be the most thankful for what you have?• 

ß  Other than at Thanksgiving, do you think you are generally a thankful person? Why or why not? 

There is a new resource for Thanksgiving in HomePointe—it’s the Thanksgiving@Home Guide, and provides activity 

ideas for your family such as: 

ß Show and Thanks 

ß Thanksgiving Table 

ß Thanksgiving ABC’s 

ß Tree of Thankfulness 

ß Thanksgiving Communion 

ß Hungry, Hungry Thank You’s (fun for younger children too!) 

Pick one up today! 

Are you still connecting?  Have you been into HomePointe to see the addi-

tional resources available?  If not,  be sure to stop by soon.   

Is your family committed to re-connecting?  Be sure to mark your calendars 

and turn them in at HomePointe for Connected 3D gift! 

Families and friends joined to-

gether on October 24 to watch 

Wall-E and discuss technology’s 

affects. 
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Students and sponsors will leave from the church on November 
2nd after school for a retreat at Sharon Bluffs Bible Camp in 
Southern Iowa. There are a handful of activities included in the 
$40 dollar registration fee for Encounter. A couple of these           
include disc golf and laser tag! All of the food and housing will 
be paid for with the registration fee as well. The retreat will last 
until the afternoon of November 4th. It’s not too late to sign up, 
don’t miss out! You can register on our church website! 
www.risingsunchurch.org 

 

 

An Intertwined Christmas Party 

It’s almost time for the second annual Intertwined Christmas Party on De-
cember 12! There are plenty of new activities planned for this year’s               
Christmas party. As always, we will have a white elephant gift exchange! 
Start looking for those unique gifts!  This year we will do the gift exchange in 
our small groups to leave time for some of our other fun activities. There 
will be a prize for the best ugly Christmas sweater as well as a handful of 
other fun prizes! You can look for more information on this in the December 
Newsletter.  

Connected 3D 

Although you won’t hear quite as much about the campaign through our Sunday sermons, it’s still going on. It will last 
120 days from when it began (October 7)! Be sure you are spending time as a family without those electronics, wheth-
er that be in the vehicle on the way to church or a ball game, or at the dinner table sharing a meal together.  

 

JH Dodgeball Tournament 

The Junior High dodgeball tournament has not had a date set yet, but as of a re-
cent meeting with the SEP area youth ministers, it IS going to happen! Make sure 
you are paying attention in youth group and in future newsletters to find more 
information on the Junior High dodgeball tournament! 

Contact:  Dillon Bradshaw, Associate of Family Ministry—DillonB@risingsunchurch.org or 515-265-7393 

Coffeeteria will lead students in living 

out their faith and becoming leaders in 

every sense of the word. Each week will 

include a short video relevant to what is 

going on in the lives of our students. For 

the month of November, we will dig deep into family, responsibility to friends, and authori-

ty. Similar to what’s been happening, parents will continue to get weekly emails helping to 

guide through or perhaps just start a conversation at home in regard to what’s happening at 

youth group. Small groups will continue to meet on Wednesday night during Intertwined as 

well. If you’d like more information on what’s happening on Wednesday nights, feel free to 

connect with Dillon.  

http://www.risingsunchurch.org
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Contact:  Gary Cox, Associate of Family Ministry— GaryC@risingsunchurch.org or 515-265-7393 

 

Thanksgiving is Giving Thanks 

When I think of November, Thanksgiving comes to mind.  I got on the Internet and typed in 

Thanksgiving and this definition came up: “Thanksgiving, which occurs on the fourth 

Thursday in November, is based on the colonial Pilgrims' 1621 harvest meal. The holi-

day continues to be a day for Americans to gather for a day of feasting, football, and 

family.” Feasting…Football...Family…no mention of God.  

I have a Bible Encyclopedia whose copyright is 1903.  I looked up Thanksgiving in it and found a much 

different definition.  It began: “Giving of thanks is a hearty and cheerful acknowledgment of favors, spiritual, tem-

poral, or eternal, bestowed on ourselves, or on others” followed by a scripture reference.  Phil. 4:6- “Be anxious for 

nothing, but in everything by prayer and supplication, with thanksgiving, let our requests be make known to God”  

This led my mind to remember Mark 15:37-39 when Christ breathed His last on the cross, and the veil of the temple 

was torn in two from top to bottom. Because of His sacrifice, we can come into the presence of God any time, day or 

night, and as Heb. 4:14-16 says “… we may receive mercy and may find grace to help in time of need.”  Anything big 

enough to concern us is big enough to concern God.  I am thankful for the privilege of spending time with God daily in 

prayer! 

This 1903 encyclopedia also referenced I Tim. 2:1 - “First of all, then, I urge that entreaties and prayers, peti-

tions and thanksgivings, be made on behalf of all men.”  This reminded me that all life, regardless of the circumstanc-

es of conception, is God-breathed (Gen. 2:7), eternally created in the image of God, and is fearfully and wonderfully 

made (Psa. 139:13-16).  Do we thank Him for those who are a blessing in our lives and pray for and reach out to those 

who need the blessing of His forgiveness in their lives?  All thanksgiving is to be offered in Christ’s name, and is to be 

always continued, because in every condition there is a great mixture of God’s mercy. Eph. 5:20 - “Always giving 

thanks for all things in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ to God, even the Father.”  Are we able to see God’s hand at 

work in “all” things in our lives, even the difficult ones, and thank Him for being with us? 

More definition: “Asking a blessing on food is called thanksgiving, as in it we 

acknowledge God’s kindness in providing such provision.”  Christ asked God’s bless-

ing in Matt. 14:19-21 – “And ordering the multitudes to recline on the grass, He took 

the five loaves and the two fish, and looking up toward heaven, He blessed the food, 

and breaking the loaves He gave them to the disciples, and the disciples gave to the 

multitudes, and they all ate, and were satisfied.   And they picked up what was left 

over of the broken pieces, twelve full baskets.  And there were about five thousand 

men who ate, aside from women and children.”  God’s blessing on us and what we 

have multiplies our ability to bless others through it.  Everything we have is a gift 

from God; it is to be received and shared with a grateful heart. 

I am eternally grateful for Christ’s forgiveness of my sin in my life, and Christ 

even asked God to bless His sacrifice for us (Luke 24:30 and 22:17, 19; Matt. 15:36).  

That is why we celebrate it every Lord’s day. 

Hopefully Thanksgiving is more than just Feasting…Football…Family.  We 

can be grateful for all of the above, but we have so much more to be thankful 

for in every day that He gives us.  Let’s be thankful to be a part of God’s fami-

ly, the church, as we continue to celebrate life together in His service!  

Growing in Grace 

55+ group:  Mark 

your calendars for 

lunch on Sunday, 

December 16, in the 

gym following the 

Sunday School hour.  

You’ll see more in-

formation in the                 

December                     

newsletter. 
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November Worship Series 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact:  Kris Wolf, Worship Ministry Head, krisw@risingsunchurch.org 

Christmas Choir is for 6th grade through Adults to prepare choral music for the Christmas Season!  Rehearsals are          

November 4, 11, 18, December 2, 16, and 23 directed by Dave Bouchard, meeting in the Music Room (east side of wor-

ship center) on Sunday evenings at 5:30 p.m.  This choir will sing on December 23 and 24.  You do not have to be pre-

sent at both of those events to join the choir, but should be available for at least one of them. 

Practice CD’s are available at the Information Counter so you can start rehearsing on your own.    Sign the sheet at the 

counter that indicates which vocal part CD you have taken.   

If you like computers and would like to be a part of our worship ministry, we need you!  There is a need for more 

computer operators for our worship services.  You would be running the EasyWorship program that is seen on the 

screens during services.  Talk to Jerry Montgomery if you are interested! 

 


